Panmure District School News
No.4 - Term.1, Week 4 – Tuesday 21 February 2017
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

Pōwhiri

On Friday 17th February, we had our first ever school pōwhiri to welcome our new Principal, Mrs Watts. 
It was great to see whānau in attendance at this. Our students did a great job and were a credit to the school. Royal Oak Intermediate staff and students supported Mrs Watts as the manuhiri.  Thank you to Poppa Big for being our kaumatua from Ruapotoka Marae.  Please see photos on the back.  
Visit to Ruapotoka Marae 

We will be visiting Ruapotoka Marae as a whole school this term. More information will be coming out soon. If you would like to join us on the day you are welcome to meet us there.  

School Charter
A draft copy of the 2017 Charter is available for parents to read – at the School Office. Parents are encouraged once they have read the documents to express their views and make suggestions. 

Homework 

All students have homework. Rooms 9 and 10 expected to spend approximately 20 minutes per night i.e. Monday to Thursday. Rooms 3, 5 and 6 are expected to spend approximately 30 minutes per night i.e. Monday to Thursday. Homework is not set for the weekend. 

In most cases, homework for students in Rooms 3, 5 and 6 is given on Monday for students to organise how they will work their 30 minutes each night, so it is all completed by Thursday night – students must not complete their work in one night. All students are to bring their Homework Book back to school everyday in order for the work they have done can be checked by the teacher, any queries or issues students may have can be solved with the teacher. 

We do request that parents support their children, but do not do the work for the children. It is vital that parents listen to their children read each night, especially children in Rooms 9 and 10. Parents always ask your child about their Homework. If child says there is no Homework, please contact the class teacher the next day and this will be followed up immediately. Teachers can be contacted on the following emails:

Anu Ramkumar – aramkumar@panmure.school.nz
Vijay Kumar – vkumar@panmure.school.nz
Yasmin Kumar – ykumar@panmure.school.nz
Carol Tawhiti – ctawhiti@panmure.school.nz
Kataraina Jessie – kjessie@panmure.school.nz 

Elma Evans – eevans@panmure.school.nz 
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Homework is always based on what students have been learning at school – nothing new should be of Homework Investigation, research, Inquiry, Mathletics are based on learning at school. Students are always encouraged to watch/read the News, learn about Current Events and investigate areas that are of interest to them. 

Home and emergency Contact 
We still have incorrect numbers for parents – home, work or emergency contacts – other than parents. Correct contact numbers are very important, as we never know when an emergency may arise. Please make sure the Office has your most recent contact numbers for home, work and emergency. 
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Hearing and Vision 

The Mobile Ear Clinic will be on site on Wednesday 1st March and Friday 3rd March  

Rippa Rugby  

The first week of Mount Wellington Rugby Club 
Inter-school Rippa Rugby Tournament for Years 5 to 8 students will be held this Friday 24th February, weather permitting. Please come along and support if you are able to.

Parents of the students involved are responsible for collecting their children at 5.00pm, from the Mount Wellington Rugby Club or arranging for them to be collected. 
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Thank you parents for ensuring students – 

· Are swimming regularly throughout the week

· Are wearing the correct uniform items and looking very smart 

· Have their stationery 

· Enjoying their learning 

· Attending school everyday 
Upcoming Dates:

Friday 24th February 2pm – Assembly run by Room 9 and 5

Friday 3rd March 2pm – Assembly run by Room 10

Tuesday 7th March – Eastern Zone Boys Softball

Thursday 9th March – Eastern Zone Girls Softball

Friday 10th March 2pm – Assembly run by Room 6

Assembly Award Winners:

Environment Award – Room 3

Class Assembly Award – Room 10

Merit Awards –
Room 3 – 

Niukaslla Phillips

Rihari Turner

Room 5 - 

Ephesians Mana

Sione Taulanga 
Room 6 - 
Lyric Tawhiti


Lorraine Toki
Room 9 - 
Ana Cocker


Lavinia Ma’u
Room 10 - 
Beckham Sok


Taison Ng
Duffy Book Awards 
Room 3 – 

Mariann Ares 


Miracle Vaovasa

Room 5 – 

Marlon Gao


Monalisi Tupou

Room 6 – 

Melody Mana-Withy

Joshua Mbalazi
Room 9 – 

T.J. Ameke


Abigail Vea

Room 10 – 

Moala Ma’u 


Elvrina Ram 

